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AUGUST 2015—This 

coming weekend is a 

work party Satur-

day. If you get this 

newsletter before 

the weekend and 

don’t have plans 

come up Saturday. 

Most of the work 

will be outside work 

but any help is ap-

preciated. 

The HIGH SIERRA 

SHOOT is around 

the corner. Jed is 

doing double duty to 

make sure every-

thing is going to be 

ready to go. We 

need to work to-

gether to make sure 

everything is ready.  

There will be more 

work parties sched-

uled later in Sep-

tember and Octo-

ber. There is an 

Open Shoot on Sun-

day for those who 

want to come back 

up and shoot.  

There is a mother 

who has inquired 

about archery les-

sons for her daugh-

ters age 10 and 7. If 

there are any takers 

please email me. 

Thanks...Nancy 

AUGUST– San Francisco Archer 

2 Million BC shoot. Cassidy and I 

attended along with Jed. First 

time there, it was a different 

set up but we had a terrific 

time. We discovered on this 

bird that chickens do have nug-

gets and I kept hitting them. 

But we did 

have fun and 

got to see 

Pier 39 and 

Santa Cruz. 
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Special points of 

interest: 

 Time change for the 

Sunday Shoots  

start at 8:00 a.m. 

for the SUMMER. 

 Whenever you visit 

the range, you must 

sign in and carry you 

card. 

 When you’re at the 

range take a moment 

and just enjoy how 

much effort has 

been put into keep-

ing the range up, 

then thank someone 

you know who has 

been there. It 

makes the differ-

ence.  
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The August 11, 2015 meeting of the Kern Riv-

er archers was called to order at 6:30 pm by 

Pres. Jed Kern. Secretary Stefanie Kern did 

not read the minutes from the previous meet-

ing, and they were approved as not read.  

PRESIDENT REPORT: it’s been 2 months 

since I’ve been at the range; it’s been a very 

busy summer! I will however be at the work 

party on August 22. Went to the shoot post-

ed by the San Francisco archers, it was a lot 

of fun but I have to say that the food and 

such doesn’t compare to ours! While there we 

got a lot of compliments on our shoots! By the 

way, I got to shoot with Nancy Tidwell and 

her granddaughter Cassidy! We’re gearing up 

for the High Sierra, and so far everything is 

on target! I would still like to have a few 

meetings a year up at the range so that we 

can include our members in the Lake Isabella 

area. 

Remember There Are No Broadheads Al-

lowed on the Range 

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT:   Open Position 

SECRETARY REPORT:  None 

TREASURY REPORT: Not Present 

CLASS CHAIRMAN: I was up last weekend and 

saw Herb and Ken!  

RANGE COORDINATOR:  There’s a big tree 

down at target number 11, so will need help 

with cleanup at the work party. We need to 

rotate the 40 yard target at the practice 

butts; it’s getting a little hard in the middle. 

We will also be doing some weeding and basic 

cleaning up around the range. The platform 

at target 7 is done but still needs markers. 

Regular targets of been ordered, and I’m go-

ing to order Rinehart targets. The new trees 

are doing well overall, but a few need help. Al 

Chavez made a motion to order 10 carpet 

bales with Woodlake at $400 apiece plus 

shipping, Nancy Tidwell 2nd the motion, mo-

tion passed. 

Committee Reports: 

BOWHUNTER LEG. REP.:   AWARDS:  we’ve 

learned that D9 is closed and you can no 

longer trap bobcats. 

EDITOR: If there are any items that Club 

Members want to see in the newsletter 

please email the request to Nancy @ 

kranewsletter@aol.com 

REFRESHMENT CHAIRMAN: there are drinks 

on the range in the clubhouse so help your-

self. It’s very easy to get dehydrated when 

it’s so hot! 

AWARDS CHAIRMAN: awards are almost 

done, but we need parts. Bob made a motion 

to allot $400 for this expenditure and Nick 

2nd  the motion, motion passed. 

WEBMASTER:  All pictures welcome!   

ODC: The High Sierra is coming up and 

along with that is our raffle. I may be bi-

ased, but I think we have the best raffle go-

ing! Any and all donations are greatly appre-

ciated, and if there’s anything I can do to 

Kern River Archers Meeting Minutes August 11, 2015 

 
Page 2 



  
Jed Kern — Presi-
dent 

(661) 978-6227  

OPEN — Vice Presi-
dent 

(661)  

Corene Rigby— 
Range Captain 

(661) 873-4287  

Terry Stone — 
Treasurer 

(661)393-3515  

Nancy Tidwell — Class 
Chairman 

(661)805-7371  

Stef Kern — Secre-
tary 

(661)303-9510  

2015 Officers 

Gary 
McCain 

(661)823-
9474 

Rocky Har-
ris 

(661)322-
6179 

Henry Bark-
er 

(661)205-
4302 

Marty Bare-
field 

(661)588-
8827 

Bow hunting Legislative Rep 
—  Steve Moss 

Awards Chairman –Gary Tid-
well 

Editor—Nancy Tidwell 

TeleSocial Chairman—OPEN 

Refreshment Chairman—Mike 
Stone 

Historian—Ray Kelly 

Opportunity Drawing Coordi-
nator—Stef Kern 

Web Master—Henry Barker 

2015 Board Members and Committee Ap-

help with this just let me know! Thank you! 

We would also like to consider donating a free 

shoot to other archery clubs raffles. 

CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS: Mike 

Dow from Woodlake is asking for help with his 

fair lamb! Bob made a motion that we donate 

hundred dollars, and Steve 2nd the motion. 

Motion passed! 

We have some new members for consideration 

this month; Alex & Ana Ledesma of Wofford 

Heights, Nick & Cecilia Machado of Lake Isa-

bella, Kevin Moore and Arthur Wyrick both 

from Bodfish. They were all accepted as New 

Members. Welcome to the Club! See you at 

the Range!  

 There are a lot of shoots coming up so 

please check your CBH and see which one 

you can make it to! Petaluma Traditional 

Shoot is September 25th and 26th.. The Las 

Vegas Silver Dollar Shoot is also September 

25th and 26th! Hope you can make one of 

those! 

OLD /NEW BUSINESS:   We are having a work 

party on August 22 to start prepping for the 

High Sierra. We would be happy to see you 

there!  We need some empty 2 L soda bottles, 

and the water truck is still at Kern Brothers 

Trucking. As for our High Sierra, which is Oc-

tober 24 and 25th, we have a few changes. 

The start times on Saturday and Sunday has 

been changed to 8:30 AM, and we have new 

fees that are as follows: $47 for families, 

$43 for couples, $36 for singles, $11 for 

youth and under. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER: The August Open 

Shoot will be Range Capt.’s choice, and the 

September Achievement Shoot will be 

Hunter/Field.  A motion to adjourn the meet-

ing at 7:11 PM was made by Al, and 2nd by Ste-

ve. 

Minutes Continued 

2015 Officer and Board Member Contact Information 
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Kern River Archers 

 

For more shoots go to our website and click on the 

CBH/SAA link.  

 

 

  

 Mojave Archers—Harvest 3D—9/13 

 2015 State 900 Championships—

Multiple Locations  

 Lodi Bowmen—9/12-9/13 

 Oranco Bowmen—9/12-9/13 

 Santa Ynez Valley Bow Club 9/6  

 Straight Arrow Bowhunter—

9/12 

 Santa Cruz Archers—The Bad Boys of 

Branciforte 3D Shoot—10/4  

 Conejo Valley—Fun in the Sun Zombie 

Shoot—10/11  

 Oranco Bowmen—Tomahawk 3D 10/11 

www.kernriverarc

hers.com 

PO Box 264 

Bakersfield, CA 93302 

Home of the High Sierra and 

Pow Wow 

And the Bodfish 

Email: 

kranewsletter@aol.com 

We’re on Facebook 

@ Kern River Archers 

Shoots At Other Ranges 

 

Nancy Tidwell 

5702 Alagon Street 

Bakersfield, CA. 93311 

Kern River Archers Activities  

 

August Open Shoot 8/23 @ 8 a.m. 

September Achievement Shoot 9/12@ 8 a.m.  

 

September Monthly Meeting 

 September 8 @ 6:30 p.m. 

Rusty’s Pizza Parlor on Olive Dr. 
 


